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Dear Readers,

Have you heard of Candlemas? A date in the Christian Calendar
falling on 2nd February. Do you keep your Christmas decoration up
until this day? | don’t think a lot of people do.

Have your heard the adage - If Candlemas Day be fair and bright
Winter will have another fight.
If Candlemas Day brings cloud and rain,
Winter won't come again.

It’s not often we wish for cloud and rain, but let’s see.

Our February edition of the Barton Miller brings all the usual
useful local information regarding church services, events and
meetings for clubs and societies. Please do take time to peruse the
articles. You may find something to go along to.

Do you have an article we could publish here? Maybe something
you have enjoyed locally. Copy for the March edition of the magazine
needs to be with the editors by 20th February please.

Nancy Higgins and Frances Lewis - Editors.

[
BURY ST EDMUNDS MOBILE LIBRARY VAN DATES (Route 4)

Email: help@suffolklibraries.co.uk Telephone: 01473 584563
The Library Van visits Barton Mills (Lamb Court) on Saturday aft. 2.00pm to 2.30pm.

This will be the following Saturdays - 1 Feb, 1 Mar, 29 Mar 2025

2]




Vicawr'y Letter

What links an orange, a candle, four

cocktail sticks, some red ribbon and

some sweets? The answer is, of course,
a Christingle, which has become one of the favourite
Christmas symbols over the last forty years, given the
popularity of the Christingle Service.

You might think it’s a bit odd to talk about Christingle now in mid-
Winter, as we are just recovering from the excesses of Christmas, and
the next one seems distant.

First, to say how lovely it was to meet so many of you at the Carol
and Christingle service we had here at St. Mary's on Christmas Eve.
Having only moved to the village in the summer, it was a lovely way
of getting to meet people from Barton Mills. I am, after all, the Vicar
for everyone, not just for those who come to church on Sundays.

Christingle may be just for a day, but the reason it has become so
popular in the UK in the last forty years, is that it was introduced as a
seasonal fundraiser for the Children’s Society, and their work
continues every day. Every day the Children's Society works with
some of the most vulnerable young people in our society and every
pound goes to make a difference.

Katie seemed to be a normal teenager, with lots of friends and a good
relationship with her parents. Like all teenagers she used social
media, but it was only when the police knocked on her door and took
her phone away that her parents realised that she had been being
groomed online by criminals trying to exploit her. The Children’s
Society was there to help her recover from the trauma and learn how
to keep herself safe. Thanks to their help she is no longer at risk.

That’s why we do Christingle, because it reminds us that the light of
Christ can make a difference even in our world today, and because
our support of the Children’s Society makes a difference to young
people we will never meet in person.

So if you came to the service and haven’t yet given, or if you weren’t
at the service but would like to make a difference to young people
like Katie, please use the link on page 5 or the QR code printed there,
to make a donation now.

Mark.




St Mary’s Church Barton Mills.
Church Contact: Team Vicar, Revd Mark McCaghrey,
1 The Street, Barton Mills IP28 6AP
Tel. No. 01638 495001
E mail mark.larkandlee@outlook.com
Church Representatives:
Churchwardens: Dave Traher and Jo Traher 25 Church Lane
Close, Barton Mills. Tel 718328;
Elders: Glynn East and Dave Traher.

St Mary’s Parochial Church Council
Elected Members
Secretary: Jenny Everett, 24 Oxford Close, Mildenhall IP28 7RP,
Tel 07807 912909, email jen.everettSO0@gmail.com

To whom all correspondence should be addressed.

Treasurer: Tony Potts.

Deanery Synod Representatives: Rodney Knight and

Peter Alder

Other PCC Members : Alan Butcher, Linda Jenkins, Frances
Lewis, and Sandra Woollard.

Prayer Chain - There is access to a prayer chain for anyone J@"\\\
needing prayers for themselves or others. Please contact the "‘-."‘\'ﬂ
church Elders mentioned above SN N
.-‘1- L//
COFFEE MORNINGS

EVERY THURSDAY 10.00 TO NOON IN
THE CHURCH ROOM

ALL VERY WELCOME




BARTON MILLS and GROUP CHURCH SERVICES

Sunday 2nd February 9.30am Holy Communion
Sunday 9th February 9.30am Morning Worship

5pm Service of Prayer for Healing
Sunday 16th February 9.30am Holy Communion
Sunday 23rd February 9.30am Morning Worship
Sunday 2nd March 9.30am Holy Communion

ASH WEDNESDAY 5th March, 7pm Group Service of
Holy Communion at Worlington Church

Friday 7th March WORLD DAY OF PRAYER
10.30am BECK ROW CHURCH HALL

All are welcome to join us at these Services

 DONATIONS for
| THE CHILDREN'S SOCIETY
This URL link, or the QR code, should take

you into The Children's Society page, where
you can make your donation.

https://givestar.io/donate/st-marys-barton-mills.

Your money will go straight to the Children’s Society and not
to St. Mary’s. We are just the organisers. And if you have
given, either at the service, or online, thank you so much for
making a difference to someone’s life. You don’t know how
much of a help you have been.

wh
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s Thank you! b
q b
W] Our grateful thanks to everyone who a§
M supported the sale of our Christmas ,§

Floral Arrangements in the Church
Room in December.

<

The Money raised was a

magnificent £325
which has been donated to

ol 4l oal =aL SaT o ut

The Lymphoedema Support Service

», (West Suffolk) o‘;
A
A” Thanks again from the Saturday Flower

Ladies

S :
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!Please note that the Suffolk Mobile Library Van Service has changed I
jits time slot when visiting Barton Mills. It is now at Lamb Court/

- Grange Lane every 4th Saturday at 12.15pm. - 12.40pm. I
l .
: This information may be different than referred to on page 2, but the |
. dates are the same.



? VILLAGE HALL QUIZ
? FRIDAY QUIZ 21% MARCH
avo  SATURDAY QUIZ 22" MARCH

in BARTON MILLS VILLAGE HALL
QUIZMASTER: KEVIN MILLIGAN

FRIDAY QUIZ
7pm start of QUIZ
8pm FISH & CHIP SUPPER from Mildenhali

SATURDAY QUIZ
7pm FISH & CHIP SUPPER from Handy Plaice

8pm start of QUIZ

Kevin Milligan will be the Quizmaster on both evenings (but with
different questions each time) but please note the difference in
the supper servings. When you book, please say which evening
you have chosen. Come as a team (up to 8 people) or come
on your own — teams can be made up on the night.

RAFFLE PRIZES B.Y.O. DRINKS & TABLEWARE
Tickets: £15 per person, before the night, to include FISH
(OR CHICKEN OR VEGGIE) & CHIP SUPPER.
Gifts of raffle prizes will be very welcome
Tickets from: Frances Lewis, 11 Church Meadow, (01638 713155)
Proceeds to Barton Mills Village Hall Funds.

7 Y Registered Charily



ABOUT 'THE BARTON MILLER'

Have you ever wondered how the Barton Miller is produced, and how it
gets to be delivered, free of charge, through your letter box?

This magazine is the Parish Magazine for St Mary's Church, Barton Mills,
and it aims to get Village News, for the whole of Barton Mills Parish, to
everyone in the area.

The work is done by a team of volunteers — see page 2 for who they are.
Articles are sent in to the Editors, myself and Nancy Higgins. Nancy collates
the articles ready for printing. Printing is done on an elderly 'risograph’,
which can print black and white copies very fast — 600 copies of the 32 A5
pages in about 4 hours. The printing costs, paper, ink and maintenance of
the risograph, are mostly balanced by income from the advertisements, but
any deficit is met by the Church. The colour cover is printed by Barton Mills
Parish Council.

Once printed, 2 volunteers put the pages together into a booklet and then
pass these copies on for delivery. The magazines are delivered by the
distribution team to all the houses in Barton Mills Parish, so Society and
Club news is widely publicised and the advertisers get their information to
a wide area. We understand that many people do refer to the Barton Miller
when they are looking for events to participate in or to get work done.

You can also find 'The Barton Miller' on the internet — bartonmills.net,
Parish Magazine — which shows the current edition and all the previous
editions back to 2016.

If you would like to know more about the Barton Miller, or if you would
like to help in its production, with the collating as a backup, or especially
with the printing or as one of the delivery team, please do contact one of
the Editors — see page 2 for details.

FL



BARTON MILLS
BAPTIST CHURCH ?

™ -y

It’s been an “odd” and “sad” start to the year for me. I have
sadly attended the funerals of two of my best friends and now I am
attending hospital visiting another of my special friends. Not a good
beginning, however, as I look around me I am told I should be
grateful for all that I have -I enjoy very good health for my age
and am able to get about, which is not possible for all right now.

St Paul in the Bible, tells us what to do when we face, what we
might call, life’s inevitable difficulties. He urges us on behalf of
Christ to give thanks in all circumstances (1 Thessalonians, Chapter
5 v 18) . As humans we find this hard to do when all around us are
facing difficult situations. Nevertheless, there is good reason why
God encourages us to embrace a spirit of gratitude. Gratitude is
grounded in the truth that our Lord “is good” and “His love
endures forever (Psalm 118 v 1). He is present with us and
strengthens us in the midst of trouble (Hebrews 13 v 5 to 6), and in
Romans 5 v 3 & 4, we read “He lovingly uses our trials to grow our
character into His likeness”.

When life hits us with hard times, choosing to be grateful, focuses
our attention on the goodness of God and gives us the strength to
make it through our struggles. With the Psalmist, we can sing, “Give
thanks to the Lord, for He is good; His love endures forever. Let’s
also give thanks to God for His greatness, His help and His
companionship.

Why not join us in our Worship Service each Sunday at 3p.m.
You will be most welcome.

F. A. RUTTERFORD



BARTON MILLS PARISH COUNCIL

LOCALITY FUNDING

District Councillor Cllr, Taylor has some funding available from this year’s
locality fund, if you are interested in applying for funding please email
david.taylor@westsuffolk.gov.uk

DEVOLUTION

On 9th January Suffolk County Council made a decision to recommend
Suffolk for inclusion in the government's Devolution Priority Programme
(DPP) which would see the creation of a directly elected Mayor (likely
covering Suffolk and Norfolk) and the replacement of existing council
structures with a streamlined unitary council being set up.

EV CAR CHARGING POINTS

We need your feedback! What are your thoughts on having EV car
charging points installed within the village? Please email the Clerk at
clerk@bartonmills-pc.gov.uk with your comments.

The next Parish Council meetings will be held on Tuesday 4" February and 4"
March, starting at 7:30pm in the Village Hall. In the event of an extraordinary
meeting being held before the next scheduled meeting, it will be published on the
website and notice boards. The Public are welcome to attend Parish Council
Meetings and will be offered the opportunity to speak at the relevant item. To raise
an item at any meeting please contact the Clerk at least 7 days prior to the meeting
date.

For any issues please contact:
Chairman: Neil Horne, 07590 672963

Clerk: Naomi Alecock, clerk@bartonmills-pc.gov.uk
Website: www.bartonmills-pc.gov.uk

Facebook and Nextdoor: Barton Mills Parish Council
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BARTON MILLS 100 CLUB

The purpose of the Barton Mills 100 Club is to raise funds by operation of
lotteries and draws to contribute to projects and/or organisations within the parish
of Barton Mills for the general benefit of the people of Barton Mills. If you are a
village organisation who would benefit from a 100 Club financial grant,
please do speak to Jackie Stirges - jackstirges@btinternet.com

Dec 2024 Jan 2025
£150 120 A Hook £30 171 L Bonas
£30 65 J Mayer £20 182 D Judd
£20 1 RPike £10 203 L Wilson
£10 202 C Bailey £10 64 T Traher

£10 179 R White

you would like to become a member please contact our
Treasurer: Janette Miller - 49 The Street. Tel 712843
IF YOU WANT TO WIN, YOU HAVE TO BE IN !!
Prizes of £30, £20,and 2 x £10 monthly and twice a year additional
prizes of £150.

et

AR MILDENHALL & DISTRICT MUSEUM
L,. AND MUSEUM SOCIETY

The Museum is closed for now but will reopen on Saturday
1st March 2025: Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday,
Saturday 2 -4 pm; Friday 10.30 - 4pm

MILDENHALL MUSEUM SOCIETY

Upcoming Society Talks:-

6th February 2025 Arthur Rivett - Pembrokeshire wildlife
Please Note 2.00pm start for this talk.

6th March 2025 Ed Lowis - The History of Secondary Education in Mildenhall.

Talks are held at the Museum 7.30 pm, refreshments available.
Members £2 non-members £4 Annual Membership £10

i



ST MARY'S, BARTON MILLS, \
m PRESERVATION CHARITABLE TRUST m

Dear Everyone,

We hope this New Year finds you all well. As you may have gathered the
Preservation Trust is continuing to review the best ways to keep both the
building itself and historicaily important decorative items belonging to the
church in good order. We also want to ensure our village church is available
for and central to village activities.

We have continued to use the funds that you donate to keep the churchin a
state where it is able to be used for community events, from the Autumn Fair
to parishioner’s weddings. From concerts to the Installation of Revd. Mark.
From baptisms to funerals, vigils to festivals. We have continued paying the
Premiums for the Insurance of the building until the end of the term of
insurance for 2023/24, which commitment is enshrined in our Constitution,
and it is true to say that without being insured it would not be useful to
anyone! Funds need to be directed at a functioning drainage system currently,
which we hope we can support. In future, new work, as well as preservation,
of the existing building and grounds, may need funds.

In fact, we have already been stretching our remit through funding works
such as getting the automatic security light installed over the North Door and
replacing the chippings on the churchyard paths, to make trips to the Church
Room and potential fire-escape route safer. This was in evidence especially
during the Christingle service which is of course held at the darkest time of
year.

Our events last year were the concert by The Keld Ensemble and the Autumn
Quiz, plus the Raffle table at the Autumn Fair in October, which was very well
supported. We also brought you Sir Mark Prescott at our AGM, who was very
entertaining, and we hope you will enjoy our next speaker, Revd. lan Cooper,
at the AGM on Tuesday 8th April just as much.

Warmest Wishes to you all,
Liz, Secretary
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Barton Mills Ladies Club

Report of the January meeting 2025

Our first Speaker of 2025 was Kevin Boardman, who is well known in
the area for his talks. He had to change the topic from The most
impglrtant room - the Kitchen' to ‘the Stuarts’, due to computer
problems.

As he rightly said the Stuarts are often overlooked in the teaching of
history, so much is learnt about the Tudors, especially Henry VIII
and Elizabeth I, but the Stuarts are somewhat of a gre%area. The
Stuart reign started because Elizabeth died without an heir. The
Stuart era was fixated on only a male could take over and the fact
that there must be a Protestant to reign. It didn't always work out
that way. James VI of Scotland became King James I. Charles 1
took over when his father died and we all recall how his tenure
ended, one of the few things along with the Gunpowder Plot we all
remember! After the Civil War Charles II became King, he had to
cope with the Plague of London and the Great Fire of London.
Charles II led a very flamboyant life style, he had no legitimate
children and the throne passed to his brother, a Roman

Catholic, James. He was not at all popular because of his religious
beliefs. Following James there was a strange turn of events, the
country was ruled by two people, William III and Mary II became
joint rulers. They were popular because they were Protestants. Anne
was the last Stuart. She had many pregnancies but hone survived.
So ended the Stuart reign, it was turbulent and eventful.

We all thoroughly the afternoon and agreed that the history that we

were taught at school was never as interesting as the 'lesson' Kevin
gave us and why were our lessons so dry.

Our next meeting is on Tuesday, 11th February at 2 p.m. in
the village hall and John Saunders will talk to us about The

Brecklands.
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All over 50s Welcome
BARTON MILLS WEDNESDAY CLUB

Wednesday 5th February. 2.00pm. Stephen Poultner will give
the first of his talks entitled “SUFFOLK LOST HERITAGE”.
At the Village Hall, followed by refreshments.

Wednesday 19th February. 2.00pm.
Meet at Chippenham Park.

“A Walk Through The Snowdrops”

(More details at the 5/2/25 meeting)

Entry £2 members £3 non members
Annual subscription £10 payable in January
Enquiries to Ann on 01638 510008 or
jacobs.family@me.com

| 4°4'4'4'4'4'4'4'4'4'4'4'4'4'4'4'4'4'4’'
SAVING OUR HOUSE MARTINS X

Please join us at St. Mary’s Church, Barton Mills
K on Thursday 27t March at 7pm for a very

entertaining talk on House Martins by our local
K expert Martin Tickler.

* Learn all about this charismatic little bird, which is now
red-listed due to a 44% decline in numbers since 1995,

|4
X
X
|4
X
X
K but has a growing population in Barton Mills! K_
X
|4
X
|4
X
|'4

K. The talk is free but all donations towards the
K Suffolk Bird Group project will be gratefully
K received.

K Refreshments will be provided.

| 4444444444 4449449444'



Barton INills E Pistrict
Gardening Club

MEMBER OF R.FLS.

Annual Subscription £15.00 )
£1.00 fee per meeting for members
New members and friends welcome as paying visitors

Tuesday 25th February 2025

Stuart Holden
will speak on North American Carnivorous Plants E _.{

For more information contact ~ {
Secretary - Carol Garrod |
07711 941872 H..__*

Free help when you
need it most

" Including

Minor Household Repairs & Assistance,
~ Shopping, Garden Tidying, Help with Pets,
Form Flllmg, Technical Help (Computers, Phones, TVs, etc.),
Emergency Meals or just a Chat -

Call us on 07419 21 1040
BARTON MILLS GOOD NEIGHBOURS

Why not Volunteer or become a Friend of the Sr;heme?
Phono us for details or e-mail us at

barton.nelghbour@gmall com

15




BARTON MILLS GROUPS NEWS

SOCIAL ART GROUP

The Barton Mills Social Art Group meets every Friday evening from 7pm to
9pm in the church rooms. New members welcome, who would like to
rekindle an artistic skill, or explore finding one, in a friendly
environment.... Please contact Ali Swift mob. 07982679926

KNIT and NATTER

The Knit and Natter Group that meets in the church rooms every
Wednesday afternoon between 2pm and 4pm, has now been running for
a year. It is a very friendly group with a range of knitting styles or no
knitting at all - just nattering ...

We knit also for the charity Meseret, a charity run for single mothers and
new born babies in Ethiopia... In January we had another collection of
knitted/crochet blankets and little coats, ready to send, plus )
a cash donation of £40.00. I love the fact we have fun but are
helping, in a small way, young Mothers and babies, who have
nothing.

We also made a £40.00 donation to the St Nicholas Hospice.
This is our second cash donation to these two charities having raised
£170.00 in all by weekly subs, and raffles that were organised by our
lovely Heather....

New Knitters or just for a Natter always welcome...

Alison Swift

BOOK CLUB

The book chosen for our January meeting was 'The Cinammon Bun
Bookstore' and for our meeting on Thursday, 13™ February, 2pm in the
church room, we shall be talking about 'The Diary of a Nobody', published
in 1892 by George and Weedon Grossmith. New members

very welcome - just come along to the meeting or talk to Ali

Smith (phone number as for Art Group) g
N
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Good Neighbour Scheme

Our Friends and Neighbours

“We are here to try to make a difference in people’s lives”
ry peop
Stuart Knowles

We have embarked upon a new year and the legacy of the recent festive season
of goodwill to all is pertinent all year round as we think of not only our needs but
those of our family, friends and neighbours.

This is what our volunteers espouse in providing their time, skills and enthusiasm
in helping their neighbours in this community of ours. Those volunteers have not
only helped with practical assistance but have also, where appropriate,
established friendships through befriending — for example calling in for chats or
helping people to access events in the village, such as the regular Wednesday
Ciub meetings in the Village Hall and the Thursday Coffee Mornings in the St.
Mary’s Church Room.

The Barton Mills Good Neighbour Scheme has been operating for more than
seven years and is one of around 50 such schemes across Suffolk. The success of
these schemes depends upon the incredible input and commitment of the
volunteers but most especially the take-up of the services by those members of
our respective communities who from time to time, or in some cases regularly,
require support.

The range of services that we can provide is set out in our advert in the Barton
Miller but please contact us if your need differs from that list to see if we can
help or give advice.

Our services are designed to support villagers across the entire Parish of Barton
Mills. Please remember that you can contact us on 07419 211040 or e-mail us at

barton.neighbours@gmail.com to see if we can help you with your needs.

17




NATURE NOTES

As | walked into the garden this morning | was greeted by
the overpowering fragrance of our Sweet Box bush,
Sarcococca hookeriana, also known as Christmas Box due
to its habit of flowering in winter. This non-native shrub is
one of many flowering plants that can be enjoyed in
February. Our native Stinking hellebore with its leaves
giving off an unpleasant odour when crushed is outshone in
the flowering department by many garden cultivars in
various shades from white through to deep purple.
Mahonia, with its shiny, deep green leaves should also be
flowering now; the fragrant, bright yellow blooms are a rich
nectar source for insects. In fact, any plants that flower in
winter attract solitary bees, bumble bees and hoverflies;
some of these insects are surprisingly tough and can
survive freezing temperatures.

Other garden plants in flower include pink-flowered
Viburnum bodnantense, white-flowered Viburnum tinus and
the lemon-flowered Winter jasmine. Firm favourites like
Crocuses, Snowdrops and Winter aconites will also be
putting on a good display by the end of the month. Good
places to see Snowdrops include Abbey Gardens and
Nowton Park in Bury St. Edmunds, Fullers Mill, West Stow,
Kentwell Hall, Long Melford and National Trust Ickworth.
The best display of Winter aconites locally can be found in
the Marl Pit at Freckenham at the junction of Elms Road
and Mildenhall Road; easy to miss as you drive by!

This time last year | wrote about an invasion of Waxwings;
this winter hardly any have crossed the North Sea
suggesting they have a good supply of berries in their
native territory. Well, things often go in cycles which

18



reminds me of a story about Lemmings, which we saw when
working on a bird study in northern Sweden in 2010. The
Lemming is a small mammal which lives in northern Europe
and mainly breeds on the Tundra. Contrary to what we might
prefer, the Lemming likes to be hidden under snow where it
can find food and avoid predators; it is a prolific breeder and
can have several broods each year. Unfortunately climate
change is not good for the little creatures — warmer winters
and less snow means less cover so breeding is less likely.
So, the winter of 2009/2010 must have been very productive
because wherever we walked we were almost tripping over
Lemmings! The population had obviously peaked so the
predators such as owls and raptors had a bumper breeding
season too with plenty of live prey around. To confirm this,
the winter of 2010/2011 had an exceptionally high number of
Short-eared owls visiting Britain from Scandinavia.

Birds visiting us from the North seem to be here in good
numbers this winter. We have seen Bramblings, Goldfinches,
Redpolls and Siskins in the garden plus a male Blackcap on
our feeders. This small warbler is grey-brown with a fine bill;
the male has a black cap but the female has a rufous-brown
cap. Some of our neighbours have also reported seeing them
in the garden. Ringing studies have shown that Blackcaps
visiting our gardens in winter are not from our summering
population but from farther east in Europe whereas our
summer birds mainly winter in Spain and Portugal.

Finally, please don't forget that Martin Tickler will be giving a
talk on one of our most charismatic birds, the House Martin,
in St. Mary’s Church, Barton Mills starting at 7pm on
Thursday 27" March. Please come along for a very
entertaining evening.

Ken Venus.
19
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IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR
BARTON MILLER ADVERTISERS

As of the February 2025 edition of the Barton Miller, there will be

NEW advertising rates for commercial/business advertisers

NEW RATES PER ANNUM
FULL PAGE £180
HALF PAGE £90
QUARTER PAGE £45
1/8th PAGE £25

The rates for clubs/societies will remain unchanged as these have
recently increased.
Please note that adverts will not go to print until fees are paid.

planB

—— ]
Scaffolding Ltd
01284 811444 / 01638 717294 / 07469 898794

(Office) (Out of Hours) (Glyn)
tanb ldin il.com
.planbscaffolding.co.uk

e Covering a 40-mile radius of Bury St Edmunds
e Competitively priced aluminium towers / steel and
system scaffolds
e Reliable/considerate and efficient Team

S50 & & w &

Qgézf;:~gle ©)] £ s
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BARTON MILLS FOOTBALL CLUB

Barton Mills FC have not played any
games so far in January due to bad
weather, but they hope to restart their campaign
again with the match against Bury Bears on
26" January.
The League Table is showing to be pretty exciting
as it is possible for Barton Mills to win their
present League and win promotion into division
2 of the Bury and District Sunday League.

Fixtures, all on Sundays, starting at 10.30am:
26™ January, BMFC v Bury Bears FC,
home, league fixture
2" February, BMFC v Pelgrave FC,
away fixture, County Cup
9" February, BMFC v Bury Pot Black FC,
home, league fixture
16™ February, BMFC v Ixworth FC,
away, league fixture
23" February, BMFC v Bury Pot Black FC,
away, league fixture

22




Loft Insulation Offer gives Suffolk

residents 50% off eco-friendly insulation

According to The Energy Saving Trust, an uninsulated home loses a
quarter of its heat through its roof. For the second year in a row, help
to afford eco-friendly loft insulation is now available for Suffolk
residents.

The Suffolk Climate Change Partnership has teamed up with an
insulation provider to help Suffolk residents make their homes
warmer and save money on their energy bills.

Residents will receive a 50% discount off their purchase of 200mm
or 370mm wide insulation rolls (up to £200) with free delivery, from
High Loft, the UK's leading eco loft insulation brand.

The offer is open to anyone in Suffolk and will close once the
allocated funding has been spent. Simply go to www.bit.ly/suffolkloft
and fill in the form to receive your personalised link to order, or call
High Loft's insulation experts on 01706 248203 (Mon - Fri, 9am -
Spm).

Or, to find out more visit www.greensuffolk.org/at-home/funding.

Connecting

Communities
Rural Transport

This transport service is designed to
make it easier for those in the
Mildenhall and Brandon areas to
travel.
www.thevoluntarynetworl.org
transport@thevoluntarynetwork.or

g
01638 - 664304

We support those who
. Do not have access to a regular
bus service

. Have difficulty using public
transport 2




What's on in Freckenham at the village hall
New website Freckenham Village Hall (freckenham-pc.gov.uk)

Monday Meet Up at the Village Hall 2 - 3.30pm. Sometimes a

arpet bowls mat or table tennis table is out for people to have a go.
Mon 10™ Feb 2pm talk by Anglian Water, tips on saving water &
hear about the SPA pigeline. Free event donations for hall appreciated
Beetle Drive Sun 2™ Feb Dice rolls prompt at 2.30pm Adults £4,
hildren £2 includes cuppa & biscuits. Fun game for all ages, prizes
or adults & children. Raffle fundraiser for the hall maintenance.
Helpful if you can pre-book on vh mobile or en'lail below. .
First Friday of Month Film Night 7** Feb The Lost City

uthor Loretta Sage (Sandra Bullock) while on tour promoting
her new book with cover model Alan (Tatum Chandler)., Loretta gets
kidnapped by an eccentric billionaire who hopes she can lead him to
n ancient city's lost treasure from her latest story. Alan tries to
rescue her. £7 per person free popcorn. Doors & Bar 7pm,

ilm 7.30pm.
hur 13" Feb live theatre from Farnham Maltings - The River
Runner based on a true story from Isleham in early 1900’s. Tickets
dults £15, under 18's £5. Book on 07542 197 933 or email
reckenhamvh@outlook.com
Fri 21% Feb Bingo Doors and Bar open 7pm, eyes down 7.30pm, £1
a game, £2 entry fee pp for Village Hall funds. Best to book your
able on 07542 198 933 DM Facebook
Farmers Market with some Crafts 22" Feb 10 — 12 noon, free
entry, refreshments available. TFM Meat, Plantation Farm Fruit &
eg, Pies, baking, honey, preserves, cards, jewellery, and more.
able To le Sat 1* March 12 — pre-book tables £5 Donna
07821 360214. Free entry and refreshments available

eekly events check new village website https://freckenham-
pc.gov.uk/. Lots of weekly exercise events! Follow us on Facebook
FreckenhamVH & Freckenham, Suffolk Community Group.
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L)

ir conditioning Itd

For all of your air conditioning and ventilation needs, both domestic & commercial
Design, supply and installation of most quality brands

Energy efficient air source heat pumps, ideal for both heating & cooling your home
All domestic systems are currently charged at 0% vat

Domestic ventilation & heat recovery systems

Cellar Cooling
Tel: 01638 716151 / 07970 106446

Email mail@akaircon.com
www.akaircon.com

ALARMS

www.3alarms.co.uk

“Protect your home with confidence and
No Monthly Fees!”

Discover the ultimate peace of mind with 3 Alarms Ltd. As a trusted family-run
business, we’re dedicated to your security. Our grade2 standard smart app
alarm system is installed for just £495 + vat, with no ongoing charges.

Say goodbye to monthly fees and helio to total protection

Call now on 01638-711588 or 01223-927279
Visit: www.3alarms.co.uk

(SSAIB)

CERTIFICATED - ...
Veclty st ssaituorg

09/24
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Try our new app

Search A1l Cars Suffolk on the App store or Play Store

09/24

MILDENHALL
BUTCHERS

TRADITIONAL FAMILY BUTCHER

TEL 01638-712248

10 HIGH STREET
MILDENHALL
BURY ST EDMUNDS
IP28 7EQ

OPENING TIMES:
MONDAY TO SATURDAY
7.00—5.00PM

SUNDAY: CLOSED

FIND USs ON FACEBOOK n

LEARN TO DRIVE WITH

L
“DRIVEWISE”

Your Local Driving School
Alan Chilestone oo

Pass Plus Instructor

For Friendly, Patient Tuition
With Experienced Instructor

P

Dual
Controlled Car

Phone Alan

01638 717224 or 07889 600338

www.drivewisesuffolk.com
alanchilestone@hotmail.com

Serving The Area for Over 15 Years

rgwih?j@r @DrivewiseS

Drivewise Suffolk

11/24
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TRUSTY GARDEN CARE

Grass - Hedges - Trees - Landscaping

7/24

07979 225691
trusigardencareegmail.com
etrustygardencare

a

re & management of trees a speciality

SKIP HIRE
FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD—01842-828888

Skips from 4yd to 40 yd
Domestic, Commercial and Industrial

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD SKIP HIRE
Competitive prices, reliable and friendly service
Licensed waste carrier and Environmental Permit

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD Tel. 01842-828388

www.freedomrecycling.co.uk

10/24
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i Spencer Pettitt
\
\LestRaNGE N 07849740678
CARPENTRY & BUILDING ,
lestrangecb@gmail.com
We can help with all carpentry lestrangecarpentry.co.uk
and building needs including,
Timber frame and roofing Zéo& Barton Mills
construction
Jetty construction Winner of the Institute
Project management of Carpenters Level 3
Apprentice of the
6/24 b Year Award 2021.

NEWMARKET BRIDGE CLUB
EBU licensed
Thursday evenings 6.45—10.00 p.m.

Above The Stable

65a High St., Newmarket CB8 8NA
{Parking at the rear of the premises off Palace Street}

£3.00pp per evening

Single players can be accommadated but
telephone one of the below first.

Further details from

John Child 07739 097522 or C W Kirk Lawnmowers
Carolyn Child 07739 097523 01638 744349
(formerly of Mildenhall Bridge Ciub) CWKIRKLAWNMOWERS.CO.UK
44 Newmarket Road
COME AND JOIN US! Burwell Cambs
CB25 0AE
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I Rothwells

{

Carpet Cleaning }

Carpet Cleaning &

Stone Floor, Upholstery, Rugs

A few points that make us stand out,

Rothwell’s has been in business since 1993

We're an honest local family firm.

Our large truck mounted machines mean
more cleaning & drying power

for the best results possible.
Members of both the NCCA and TACCA.
We will move the furniture.
100% satisfaction or it's FREE.

Call Oliver and Max Campbell
for expert help today.

01638 428 060 L0724

www.rothwells.biz

BARTON MILLS VILLAGE HALL.

www.attitudedancersacademy.co.uk

p—
ATTIT

BALLET, MODERN AND TAP
DANCE CLASSES

EVERY THURSDAY IN THE

TEL 07887 653239

4/25

2/25
Al} Tree & Hedge Work Undertaken
Garden/Site Clearance
Stump Removal

Grounds Maintenance
Grass Cutting small/large areas
Tree & Hedge Planting

NPTC Qualified
Fully insured

07442534712
01638724000

info@thtreesurgery.co.uk

Based in Horningsea & Fordham
LT

TH Tree Surggy?’"’

[ 3

SEED

FARM SHOP

Rectory Farm, Isleham Road, Worlington, 1728 BSW

www.seedfarmshop.co.uk

01638 354437

*SEASONAL PLANTS*
*AOFFEE, TEA AND COLD DRINKS*
*DELICIOUS LOCALLY MADE cAKE*
*TOASTED FOCALCIA SANDWICHES?
*cREsH SOURPOUGH BREAP™
*LOGALLY SOURCED FOOD AND PRINK*

i Opening times: E

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday & Saturday
9.30am - 4.30pm

Sunday 10am ~ 4pm

Clased on Tuesdays

6/25
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6/24

ATC AUTOTECH
ANDY COLE IS A REGISTERED CAR & MOTORCYCLE MOT TESTER

Over 30 years of experience in
Car servicing, Repairs & Diagnostics

covering
Barton Mills, Mildenhall, Newmarket & all surrounding Villages

A collection & delivery service is available.

For a professional & friendly service look no further & call Andy on
Landline: 01638 583959 or Mobile: 07587 503967
Email: autotechatc@gmail.com

10% off Service & MOT for all Barton Mills residents

YOUR RELIABLE LOCAL ELECTRICIAN

City&s Lee Jardine - —
Guilds Electrical Services R

» Al Domestic Electrical Work

¢ Rewires/New Installations

o New/replacement lights and sockets

¢  Electric Showers/Hobs and Ovens |

e 24 Hour Emergency Call Out

e Landiords Compliance Certificates 5/24

Tel: 01284 361 986 Mob: 07444 272 472

Email: lee jardine@outlook.com
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S. V. COOK

Painting and Decorating Services
Over 35 years experience

For Commercial & Light Domestic
Interior and Exterior Decoration

Wallpapering Specialists

Free Quotes Available

Tel-01638-716459
Mob -07850 235876

Email - info@svcook.co.uk

Station Road, The Gables, Mildenhall IP287DR

10/24

10/24

DIGGER

Your Local Handyman
NO TIME FOR ANY OF THOSE DIY JOBS?
Home Property & Garden
For Fast Efficient Service
Ring David Taylor
Tel 01638-713294 or 07817 386765
Email handydigger@yahoo.co.uk

ALL CELEBRATION
CAKES
(including Christmas Cakes)

Made to order - from £20.00

Phone Jacky
07811 484839

anytime 12/24

The Village Hall is available
for all your social functions.
To hire the Hall

contact

Mrs Sue Norton Tel 717040

KR. SHEEN
OOFING SEVICE

All aspects of roofing
REPAIRS/LEADWORK/CHIMNEYS
REPOINTED
MOSS REMOVAL/GUTTERINGGARDEN
MAINTENANCE
CHALK/FLINT WALL SPECIALIST

TEL 01638 510152
MOBILE 07867 568225

10/24

The Village Hall has available to hire
catering quality crockery and cutlery
(approx. 40 place settings).

For more information contact

sue Norton Tel 717040

VitigE Hall

Regnt:rz Registered Charity

31



=2lai(elala} 01638 711171

Estate Agents, Valuers & Letting Agents

LOOKING TO SELL, BUY OR RENT A PROPERTY?

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK

NO OBLIGATION VALUATIONS

NO SALE — NO FEE 10/24
COMPETITIVE FEES

3D DIGITAL WALK THROUGH

DRONE IMAGERY

RENTAL OFFICE ADJACENT TO USAF LAKENHEATH

RIGHTMOVE PREMIUM DISPLAY & FEATURED PROPERTY AS STANDARD
MULTIPLE INTERNET LISTINGS

SOCIAL MEDIA ADVERTISING

www.balmforth.co.uk

¢ & & & & @ 5 & e o

SUE HART BSc (Hons), S.R.CH, M.Ch.S

20 years experience with High Risk patients including;

@@ Diabetics 11724

@ Rheumatoid Arthritis

@ Peripheral Vascular Disease

Corns/Callus

Ingrown Toe Nails .Q...

@ Thickened Toe Nails

@ Gait Analysis/Biomechanics/Orthotics

R Footwear Advice

@ Verrucas

@ Fungal Infections

Diabetic Advice and Treatments

Home visits. Daytime and evening appointments.
Home: 01638 555187 Mobile: 07710155409

E-mail: susie.harty@googlemail.com

32
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CG MOLE CATCHING 1

From residential gardens to large
commercial sites, C G Mole Catching
can provide the effective and efficient
answer to your mole problem.
Registered with the BTMR, all work is
fully insured, please contact

Ed Lubbock for details:

07910 019716
edward.lubbock@

btinternet.com
4/25

JOSEPH TWOMEY ™=

Furniture Restoration &
Finishing Specialist
Antique - Modern - Reproduction
Caned Furniture French
Polishing
Sprayed Finishes
Interior & Exterior Finishes
City & Guilds Qualified

T: 01638 714717
M: 07963 357 184

Barton Mills, Bury St Edmunds

10/24
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PARENT AND
TODDLER

GROUP

Mondays (Sch Term Time only)
10.00 to 11.30

Barton Mills Village Hall
£2.10 per family

For information call
Karen on
01638-713258
07912 645549

10/24

ALAN BUTCHER

Painter & Decorator
Established 1969

1 St Mary's View R
Barton Mills
IP28 6FE 07788 535104




VERY CLEAN-

N.C.S.

11724

CHIMNEY & PLUMBING SERV

YOUR LOCAL CHIMNEY SWEEP
WE’RE FRIENDLY & WE’RE CHEAP

CES

-BIRDS NESTS REMOVED
-OIL & GAS BOILERS
-SOLID FUEL,STOVE FITTED

-SMOKE PRESSURE TEST

-INSECT MESH, POTS, COWLS

-FLUE LINERS SUPPLIED & FITTED
-BIRD GUARDS & TERMINAL

FOR FREE QUOTE CALL ME ON
MOB:07824727277 TEL:(01638)662760

E-MAIL: NCSNEWMARKET@YAHOO.CO.UK

www.ncsnewmarket.co.uk

- Competitive Prices -

N +10% DISCOUNT |4
S{ FOR ALL WORK!! [«

FOR
EAT

Domestic Gas Heating Engineers
www.swiftforheat.co.uk

Gas Boilers serviced and repaired.
Central heating breakdowns.
Landlord Gas safety inspections.

25 Mace Road, Barton Mills,
Sufolk 1P28 7FP
T: 01638 715408
M: 07775 673366 _
E: graham@swiltforheat.co.uk 511652

Richard Fortey

All aerial ¢
satellite
work
Expeﬁenced,’
Local
Enpincer

01638662118 %ocul0n hre
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BARTON MILLER ADVERTISING RATES

ete

Whole page A5

Commercial/Business  Basic 1/8 page of AS  £20
Vi page of AS £40
Y page of AS £80
Whole page AS £160
Organisations/Clubs  Basic l/ﬁ: pageof o5 g0
Vi page of AS £4.00
% page of AS £7.50
£15.00

Per annum
Per annum
Per annum
Per annum
Per issue
Per issue

Per issue

Per issue 7

Depending on the content for some local items, some adjustments may be made. This is
envisaged as being for “poster type” publicity for events.
Charity appeals not more that 5 lines of straight type - FREE. “Poster style” format ~

organisation rates apply.

Small Personal Adverts For Sale/Wanted etc. - £1 Lost/Found/Thank you - FREE

Any profits from advertising go to Church Funds

( The Barton Miller \
Editorial Team

take no responsibility for
endorsement of, or statements
made in published
advertisements which are
accepted in good faith.
However we reserve the right to
refuse any advertisement
considered inappropriate for

K publication )

SPECIAL NOTICE
If you are preparing any articles or
advertisements for inclusion in the
BARTON MILLER would you please submit,
where possible, in AS format copy.
Please email the text (Word/Publisher.doc or pdf)
and illustrations (JPEG) to
nancy@bartonmills.com or

frances_lewis11@hotmail.com

To keep proportions correct, fold an A5 sheet of
paper in half 3 times to achieve minimum size.

Many thanks,

PCSO ANN- MARIE POWELL
Safer Neighbourhood Team
Police Community Support Officer

Telephone 101
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COUNCILLOR
REQUIRED!

WE ARE LOOKING

FOR A

DYNAMIC &
ACTIVE PERSON

TO JOIN THE

\ PARISH COUNCIL

You must be British, Commonwealth or other
European Union citizen,
Be at least 18 years old.

To find out more:
clerk@bartonmills-pc.govuk




